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FACEBOOK:
facebook.com/bayberrycommunity.org

NEXTDOOR:
bayberryny.nextdoor.com

TWITTER:
twitter.com/bayberryny

INSTAGRAM:
instagram.com/bayberryny

SNAPCHAT:
snapchat.com/add/bayberryny

NEXT
BCA MEETING:

Sunday, Feb. 11 
at 7 p.m.

United Church of Christ
215 Blackberry Road

Meetings open to all
residents!

SAVE THE DATES
Family Movie Nights at UCC

Saturdays, Feb. 17 & March 10

Winter Photo Contest Deadline
Saturday, March 10

Easter Egg Hunt with Howard 
Hanna Realty

Saturday, March 31

Scholarship Applications Due
Sunday, April 15

More info on events will be posted on social 
media sites (see below) as the dates draw 
near.

bayberrycommunity.org

Easter Egg Hunt
The BCA will be collaborating with Hanna Howard Realty this year on its 14th Annual 
Easter Egg Hunt, which will take place on the Saturday before Easter (March 31) 
at the former Wetzel Road Elementary. There will be thousands of eggs, a score of 
prizes in golden eggs and an Easter bunny in costume! Since we hope to double 
participation, we are also trying to take responsibility for half the event. WE NEED 
HELP! We need people willing to stuff and/or donate stuffed eggs for a total of 2,000. 
You basically put one piece of candy in each egg and it ends up costing about $20 to 
do 100 eggs. We only have $150 budgeted for this event so will need some dona-
tions and/or sponsors. We also need volunteers to “hide” eggs and wrangle kids and 
parents the day of. Email bcaexecboard@gmail.com if you can help out in some way.

BCA Scholarship application now available 

Home Improvement Fair
Are you a local handyman, contractor, plumber, electrician, HVAC technician, land-
scaper or other home improvement professional? Then this is your chance to feature 
your services and connect with customers. We would also love to have neighborhood 
home improvement enthusiasts, wood-turners and hobbyists set up a table to demo 
their skills and show off their projects. We are planning to hold this fair in mid-April, so 
if you would like to be a part of it in some way, email BCA 1st VP Rachel Thomases at 
rsthomases@hotmail.com. 

The BCA will now award two $500 scholarships as well as one awarded by Edge 
FCU, totaling three scholarships for 2018-19. Each scholarship will go to a deserv-
ing student who currently lives in one of the BCA’s member communities. The main 
criteria for the scholarship is based on community service and volunteerism by the 
applicant. Please remember, the applicant’s parent or guardian must reside in a Bay-
berry Community and be a paid member of the Bayberry Community Association for 
the current membership year (2018/19). Dues must be paid by Dec. 31, 2017. You 
can send your dues to PO Box 2184, Liverpool, NY 13089 or pay via Paypal at the 
link on our website. Students interested are encouraged to submit their application 
as soon as possible. Deadline is April 15. To download the application, simply go 
to  www.tinyurl.com/bcascholarship and mail the completed form to BCA Scholarship 
Committee Chairperson, P.O. Box 2184 Liverpool, NY 13089.

Thank you for your years of service
The BCA would like to express it's heartfelt gratitude to our secretary, Marge Sebas-
tian, who has served the BCA in various capacities for 10 years and has had to with-
draw due to her health. Her delicious baked goods will be also be sorely missed! We 
would also like to thank Laura Oberlander, our outgoing Welcome Committee Chair, 
who has spent countless hours tracking who is new to Bayberry and passing by their 
home up to 2 or 3 times to be able to welcome them in person and give them infor-
mation about the neighborhood and key services. She has been a regular attendee 
at board meetings and supported many BCA initiatives and events.  Laura and her 
husband Lance recently adopted their second child and need to focus on their grow-
ing family at this time.

Volunteers needed
The following is a list of BCA volunteer positions currently available:
• Secretary
• Welcome Committee Chair
• Area Rep for Area L (Meadow River/

River Park drives)

• Easter Egg Hunt volunteers and egg 
stuffers

• Home Improvement Fair participants 
and committee members



In Memoriam
Members of the community and 
especially those who had worked 
with Mary Timmons on the BCA 
board of directors were saddened 
to learn of her death on Dec. 28. 

Mary’s contributions to the com-
munity are unmatched. Her main 
focus was on the family, yet her 
volunteering included her church 
and the school district, Meals on 
Wheels, St. Joseph’s Hospital and 
where ever she was needed in her 
neighborhood. 

In 1981, she was elected BCA 
secretary; in 1983, BCAvice presi-
dent. From 1985 to 1994, she took 
over the BCA newsletter as editor; 
a task she thoroughly enjoyed. Not 
only did she edit, but counted out 
all the copies for each of the 34 
sections, and then if no one was 
available in a section, she deliv-
ered them. 

Mary volunteered to help in every 
BCA activity. In 1995, she and an-
other member were the inspiration 
for the association’s Volunteer 
Service Award recognizing con-
tributions to the BCA. In 1999, in 
recognition of her contributions to 
the community, she was named 
Citizen of the Year. 

Mary was a proud Irish woman 
who celebrated her heritage and 
we were all proud to celebrate with 
her. 

I measc na naomh go raibh see (Gaelic)
(With the saints may she be)   

June Baycura, historian

Mary Timmons

A Better Governance Structure for the BCA
Dear neighbors,

The Bayberry Community Asso-
ciation consists of almost 40 different 
“areas” that have their own represen-
tative. These area reps, along with the 
officers and other directors are meant to 
govern the association. The BCA would 
be governed by a “senate” of more 
than 50 people if everyone came to the 
monthly meetings!  

As it is, we have about 15 people attend 
on average. This group includes a core 
group of deeply committed individuals 
who selflessly and generously give of 
their time and in some cases have done 
for decades. The problem is that the oth-
er half are not able to come every time or 
are only there about a specific issue that 
interests them. This is absolutely fine, but 
because it would be cumbersome and 
awkward to work out every meeting who 
is and isn’t supposed to vote, everybody 
who shows up is a part of decisions 
made even if it’s their first meeting. In 
effect, the BCA Board is whoever 
happens to show up that day! Another 
problem is that people, like myself, who 
are louder, have stronger personalities 
and are more involved in the daily affairs 
of the BCA end up dominating the con-
versation, while the wisdom of quieter 
individuals may not be heard.

I would like to see a small, dedicated 
and authoritative board of individuals 
who have committed to making meetings 
and staying up on BCA matters. This 
board, once established, could be listed 

on the website with a profile of each of 
their backgrounds and contact info so 
people know who they are and can con-
tact them with concerns. 

Board members could be voted on at the 
annual May membership meeting and 
feel a real mandate and responsibility 
to focus the BCA on residents’ top 
priorities, ensure that it is run effectively, 
and be a strong group to which officers 
and committee chairs are accountable. 
Also, each board member could be the 
primary point of contact for issues in four 
or five specific areas. The difference from 
an “area rep” is that they wouldn’t neces-
sarily live in that area, they won’t deliver 
newsletters and they are voted on by all 
BCA residents. Not delivering newsletters 
would allow seniors who care about 
their community, but aren’t very mo-
bile to still serve as board members.

Come to February’s meeting where 
I will be calling for the formation of a 
committee to study this and make rec-
ommendations. We need neighbors, like 
you, who care about their community to 
come and help create this group and it’s 
charges! Of course we would love for you 
to serve on it as well!

The BCA is the best tool WE have to 
shape OUR neighborhood  I warmly 
invite you to come take ownership of 
YOUR community!

Sincerely,
Tim Scott

BCA President

President’s corner

Brush Collection Information
Holiday pick-up: If during the week your pick-up falls on or after the following holi-
days: Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day and Thanksgiving Day, service 
is delayed by one day for the remainder of the week. 

Christmas trees: Christmas trees will be picked up through Jan. 25. All districts will be 
picked up each week. Tree stands, decorations and lighting must be removed from 
tree. Artificial trees will not be collected. Do not cover, wrap or bag tree in plastic. 

Winter Photo Contest
We want to see your best photos from this winter season! The only rule is that they need 
to be taken in the Bayberry community. We will be looking for elements like creativity, 
beauty, originality, funniness or anything else that makes the photo stand out. Depend-
ing on the entries we get, we’ll have a kids and adults category. We have a total $50 of 
prize money to give out in the form of gift cards plus publicity and bragging rights! So 
email your winter gems to bayberrynews@gmail.com. Be sure to include address, name 
of photographer and age if it’s a kid. We can’t wait to see what we get.

Family Movie Nights at UCC
The BCA and United Church of Christ, on 215 Blackberry Road, invite Bayberry fam-
ilies to a family friendly matinee movie screening at the church from 2 to 4 p.m. Sat-
urdays, Feb. 17 and March 10. Snacks and drinks will be provided but bring a chair, 
blanket or pillow, your favorite stuffed animal so you can get comfortable.



OFFICERS AND CHAIRPERSONS
Position:   Name:   Phone #
President   Tim Scott     315-652-9405
1st Vice President Rachel Thomases    630-750-2268
2nd Vice President Judy McVity     315-652-6093
Secretary   OPEN
Treasurer   OPEN
Historian   June Baycura     315-652-6971
Infrastructure/Safety Coord.  Gail Clarke    315-882-4161

Position:   Name:    Phone #
School Affairs   Mary Eidt   315- 652-8610
Town Affairs   Mike Banks   315-652-2657
Communications Coord.  Kristine Davoli   315-409-4241
Newsletter Editor  Tami Scott   315-652-9405
Newsletter Distribution  Debbie Countryman  315-652-5309
Events/Activities Coord.  Debbie Countryman  315-652-5309
Welcome Chair   OPEN

School affairs
There will be a free Family Fun and Fit-
ness night from 6:30 to 8 p.m. Thurs-
day, Jan. 25, for students in grades 
K-4. The event will be held at the high 
school and a variety of activities will be 
offered.

An expanded Pre-K program will begin 
in January 2018, for 4-year-olds in the 
Liverpool Central School District. Par-
ents must fill out a notice of interest, 

found on the district website, to be add-
ed to the waiting list as openings in the 
program become available.

Registration for students entering kin-
dergarten will be held in March.  Pack-
ets will be mailed to fami-lies in Febru-
ary, if the district is aware that a child in 
the family is eligible.  Families that do 
not receive a packet by Feb. 10 should 
call the district office.

Special Education Parent Nights will 
be held on Jan. 30, Jan. 31, Feb. 28 
and March 14. The sessions will be 
held at the district office. The Syracuse 
University Parent Assistance Center 
and the Mid-State Special Education 
Parent Center are partnering with the 
district to offer these workshops.  Reg-
istration is re-quired; see the events 
calendar on the website for more infor-
mation.

Holiday Decorating Contest
Homes all throughout Bayberry were decked out with 
bright lights and beautiful displays to celebrate the 2017 
holiday season. The BCA Holiday Decorating Contest 
Committee recently announced the winner for the Most 
Outstanding Display as well as the six section winners. 
The Most Outstanding Display goes to the Elliott family 
at 21 Lorraine Crescent. Section Winners include 7687 
Bay Circle, 10 Damson Lane, 7 Mallard Path, 17 Nectarine 
Lane, 21 Lorraine Crescent and 207 Riverdale Road.

Santa Visits
This year’s Santa Visit included more than 100 children in 45 
homes throughout the Bayberry community. A big thank you to 
all the volunteers, including Christine and Olivia Moen, Suzanne 
Fairbanks, Joanne Stella and Judy McVity for your help during 
the gift drop off; Mike Banks and Tami Scott for coordinating the 
Santas and drivers; drivers Nick Calaprico, Ann Dudash, Bob 
Stella and MCFD; and Santa Tim Scott, Santa Joe Calaprico 
and Santa Kevin Dudash. You all contributed in making this 
event another annual success! Thank you for all the families 
who participated! To see some photos from the event, go to 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/rRQPpkv8WtwnF1Bt2.

December Events Report

Cookie Drive
Wow! Our best year with 17 families contributing more than 
68 lbs. of cookies, fudge, cakes, brownies, chex mix, moose 
trax, chocolate pretzel sticks, fiddle faddle and nuts were 
contributed! Special thanks to the following families from our 
community: Dale and Kim Amond, Mike and Sheree Banks, 
Louise Benfey, Joanne Cappella and Bob Bowen, the Davoli 
family, Debbie Magaro-Dolan, Dave Hasse and Bev Ken-
yon-Hasse, Ralph and Pat Henry, Nicole Kelly, Karen Kof-
fee, Dolly and Kevin MacMasters, Libbie Messina, Carrie 
Roz and Tam Young, Marge Sebastian, Bob and Joanne 
Stella, Susan Williams, Patrick O’Toole and Other Anony-
mous Residents. They all made our cookie drive a huge suc-
cess for our civic volunteer with MCFD and NOVA. 

Christmas Tree Lighting
Thank you to all who were involved with the creation of the 
first Bayberry Christmas Tree Light-ing, and to all who could 
attend and enjoy the event! We were thrilled with the turn-
out, everything went pretty smoothly for a first-time affair and 
we’re taking notes for next year. A big shout out to Bage-
licious, Antonio’s and Ben for providing the refreshments. 
More special thank you’s to Tami Scott, Rachel Thomases, 
MCFD, Joe Calaprico, Mike Banks, Power of Two, Fr. Fritzen 
and the Christ the King choir and children, Kinney Drugs, 
China Wong and Bayberry Service Center, as well as the 
staff at Bayberry Plaza, LLC and Irongate Community Asso-
ciation for co-organizing the event. 

Winter reminder 
To prevent slips and falls, please remember to clear any paths or steps of snow and 
ice leading up to your home’s main entrance for deliveries, mail service, etc. Also, 
if possible, grab a neighbor or two to clear a storm drain or fire hydrant nearby, to 
help ensure services continue running smoothly through the worst of weather.   

Rowley to hold ‘office hours’
Onondaga County Legislator Jim 
Rowley is holding “office hours” on 
the third Monday of each month at 
Clay Town Hall and will attend that 
evening’s Clay Town Board meeting 
to update officials and the public of 
what is transpiring in the legislature.



The following are sponsors of the Bayberry Community Association. These advertisements are not an endorsement of the entity or any product or service. The BCA does not 
take any responsibility for the sponsors listed on this page. Remember to check business certificates, insurance and references prior to hiring any individual or company.

Bayberry
HAIRSTYLISTS

Located in Bayberry Plaza

Mon-Fri 8:00am-7:30pm
Saturday 8:00am-3:30pm
bayberryhairstylists.com

Find us on Facebook, Instagram & Twitter

(315) 506-6999

www.mylawnmowingservice.com

Reliable Service, Quality Results

• Lawn Mowing • Patios
• Trimming • Walkways
• Mulch  • Paver Renu
• Grading  • Free Estimates
• Aeration • Fully Insured

Email:
info@mylawnmowingservice.com

4515 Wetzel Rd. Liverpool, NY 13090

Pamela R. Sebastian
Licensed RE Salesperson

ABR, GRI, SRS

EQUAL HOUSING
OPPORTUNITY

Thinking About Selling?

Always On The Move!
(315) 622-2111 x180

(315) 727-9749 (Text/Mobile)

PamelaSebastian
@HowardHanna.com 
SellorBuyinCNY.com

United Church of Christ 
“Centered in Christ, 

Welcoming All God’s People”
Sunday Worship 8:30 & 10:30am

Sunday School 9:15am
office@uccbayberry.org

UCC Nursery School 
nurseryschool@uccbayberry.org

315-451-0105
7545 Morgan Road

edgefcu.org

TPM Enterprises
Dumpster Rental & Clean Out Services

Driveway Safe Roll-Off Dumpsters
You Haul or We Haul

315-701-0107

TPM
General Contractors, Inc.
Insurance Repair Specialists

24 Emergency Service
Fire – Smoke – Water

RESTORATION
Clean Outs / Dumpster Rentals

701-0107

TREETOP
TREE SERVICE

Pete Csigi,
Certified Arborist

“Our Reputation Speaks For Itself.”

652-6151
Serving CNY for 30 years.

HouseCalls
Handyman Services

Home Repairs and Remodeling
Patrick McCarroll - Handyman and Owner

HouseCallsFixIt@gmail.com

315-491-4386
Liverpool, NY and Surrounding Areas

Located in Bayberry Plaza
$9.99 Large Cheese Pizza

Pickup Only All Day Every Day!

(315) 622-0045

Walk-in, Pick-up, 
or Delivery

$5.45 LUNCH 
SPECIALS!

Bayberry Plaza
www.BayberryPlaza.com

      @bayberryplaza
      @bayberryplazaliverpool

Gwen’s Helping Hands
Gwen McCarroll

Tuned To Your Needs!

     • Transport to Medical Appointments
     • Shopping & Errands
     • Wellness Trainer - Home or Park
     • Pet Care - Dog Walking
     • Party Hostess & Music
     • Handyman & Remodeler

315-491-4188
gwenshelpinghands@gmail.com

CHINA WONG
Located in Bayberry Plaza

315-622-4567


